Cape Fear Shag Club Meeting February 17, 2018

Mission: To bring together individuals who love the shag dance and its music, and who want to preserve, promote, and share the shag experience with others.

The meeting was called to order by President Bernie Braak.

The minutes from the last meeting were stated to be on the website, and any questions could be made to any board member.

The treasurer's report – Maggie reported that as of the end of January the club had \$15245.27 in the bank.

Old Business:

 CFSC members received a ballot to vote on the proposed changes to our by-laws. All changes were accepted and a new copy of the by-laws will be posted to the CFSC website.

New Business:

- Our March 10 meeting, we will have 2 DJ's Jerry Fougere and Bernie. Not many are aware that Jerry and Ruth have moved. This could be a chance to say your goodbyes to Jerry and Ruth and thank them for the several years they provided shaggers with a place to dance, meet and drink.
- The 1st Annual Emerald Ball on March 9 was a sell-out. This is an event in conjunction with the Steve Haydu LoTide. CFSC will be represented at this event. And it's not too late to register for the LoTide 5K walk/run! We have a team Cape Fear Shag Team just register as a team member and join our fun group. We won the most spirited award 2 years in a row and want to bring the title home again! Check Wilmington Shaggers for the link to register or contact Linda Meyer or Lynne Willis if you need help.
- Azalea Festive will host a Shag Contest this year! April 14 and will be a one day event.
 Fred Rouse will again be the master of ceremonies and along with the shag contest
 during the day, there will be open dancing that evening! Volunteer if you can, or better
 yet, register to be in the contest! CFSC is once again proud to be a sponsor. If you
 have any items you can donate for the silent auction please get in touch with Pat Smith
 or Jan Piner or any of the board members.
- No meeting in April due to SOS but we will plan on seeing you on he 2nd weekend for our cookout "meeting" SOS is April 20-29 and the cookout will be on the 28th. Details to follow.
- May is our Jr Shagger event. Jerry Burrage will be the DJ and always does a superb
 job getting everyone feeling generous. We need donated items for this event also to
 raffle. If you have anything to donate to this event you can contact Donnie Davis or
 any of the board members.

Special Concerns: thank you Toni Decker for staying up to speed of our member's health so

cards can be sent out. Please keep the following in your prayers: Johnny Marks Holden, Patty Edney, Connie Fussell, Sonny Long, Herb Craft, Ron Prince, Linda Newton.

Special THANK YOU to the 14 guests we had at our Feb meeting! Waye and Sue English, Donna Whisenant, Paul Bender, Lois, Jim, Darla Hardee, Dewayne Rivenbark, June Edwards, Hilda and John Rowland, Cheryl and Bobby Collins, Pete Jackson. Welcome and please come back!

Please remember all our meeting dates are posted on our website – just download the calendar so you can save the dates.

Thank you to our DJ for the evening, Jeff Walston and his lovely girlfriend Kelly! Key up the birthday music.

February birthdays were announced:

Phyllis Bayzle
Dorian Beighley
Sid Beighley

Lloyd Bowden – HALL OF FAMER

Bundy Henderson

Kathie Jordan – CHARTER MEMBER

Susie Kempf

Sonny Long – CHARTER MEMBER

Betty Rowe Lauren McClory Brenda Whiteside

Motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded.